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Endeavour Academy Newsletter  

Dear parents, guardians and friends of Endeavour, 

Students have been working hard towards their Bronze Duke of Edinburgh Award 
this year. They will be taking part in their two days walking and one day on site,  

preparing a campsite and cooking their meals for the final part of their              
qualification. 

We have been going on lots of trips and activities this term     
including swimming at Hinksey Pool, shopping at Thame    
Market, visiting the Art Week exhibition and Waddeston 

Colourscape music and colour workshops.  

This term we have completed the first stage of the bronze 
Trauma and Attachment Sensitive School’s Award and will 
have the second assessment in July.  

We have completed another round of Learning Intention reviews. Thank you to all 

the parents who were able to participate in our discussions.  

In July we will be saying goodbye to our ‘leavers’. As such, the upcoming term for 

these students will be focussed on transitions to either college, supported living or 
another path. We are also preparing for our annual Leavers Ball on Thursday 14th 
July. We are hoping we can give our students the send-off they deserve.  

I hope you all enjoy the Half term which should finally include some sunshine! 

Please remember that 6th June is our inset day.  

Michaela   

  



TERM DATES 2021/2022                     

Monday 6th June —       Substitute Bank Holiday 

Wednesday 20th July —  End of Summer Term 

Thursday 21st July —     Inset Day 

Monday 5th September — Autumn Term Start Date 

TWITTER & FACEBOOK 

We often tweet things that happen at Endeavour,or when out 

and about in the community.  Please follow  us on Twitter @ 

MATEndeavour ac to see some of our tweets . 

A few of our school activities 

Jubilee artwork  

We have been invited to take part in the 
Jubilee Green Canopy Arts in the Park 
Project. Endeavour artwork created by 

the students in Triangle Class will be 
used to create bunting made from    
sustainable waterproof paper. This   
bunting will then be used to decorate 
public areas such as local parks over the 

long bank holiday weekend. Triangle 
Class have decided to go with a      
butterfly theme for their artwork!   

Gallery visit 

Continuing with the arty theme a 
group of our students visited St 

Mary’s Church in Barton to view the 
artwork they have been working on as 

part of the Noah’s Ark mural. Even 
more photos can be seen on our 
Twitter page @MATEndeavour_ac  

Our new Staff 

Emily Rowbotham and Martin Hemsley Read have 

started in the school as TAs 

Shirley Lee has started in the house as an RSW 

Upcoming events 

Leavers Ball 14th July  

 

Summer holidays! Last day of term is 
20th July 



 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Square Class 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This term square class have been developing life skills and work experience.   
Students have learnt about keeping themselves clean and the importance of     

hygiene. Some students have been showering regularly at school following a     
visual schedule.  Grace has done particularly well with this and is now using a hair 

dryer too. Other students are being more active in their personal care needs. 

Students have also been doing jobs such as office tasks, gardening, food       

preparation and cleaning jobs.   

We have also been developing some core skills such as symbol recognition, PECS, 

using word banks, following instructions and telling the time.  



Triangle Class 

In Triangle Class we have been enjoying our relaxation time with both reflexology and foot spa     
sessions. We would like to thank Anne for the hard work she puts into our reflexology sessions 

and for providing additional training to school staff to improve their own massage sessions with 
students!  

 

 



 

 

We have also been developing our gardening skills and making the most of the sunshine using the 
paddling pool and relaxing outside! 



Star Class Newsletter 

This Summer term in star class students have appeared to enjoy engaging in a      
variety of therapy, art and community based learning opportunities 

These opportunities have included accessing, mosaic, group art projects, local     

markets, shops, cafes and a variety of farm based work experiences  



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

After School Club   

 

In Afterschool club we have been very busy engaging in lots of activities & using all 
areas of the school. The students have been growing & nurturing plants &            

vegetables in raised boxes & some of our young people enjoy taking walks around 
the school site enjoying all different aspects of the spaces. We have also been on   

shopping trips, bowling & sensory drives. 

We are all looking forward to the good weather so we can do more outside           

activities. 

I hope you all enjoy the half term break. 



Speech and   

Language  

This term has seen many of our young people exploring the wide range of toys we 
now have in the therapy room.  For some students, the resources are taken to their 

class, and for others, the quiet therapy room is a good place to engage in this   
learning. 

Feeding and dressing the build-a-bear teddies with their wardrobe of clothes, and 
the sets of Playmobil, seems to be the most popular. 

Learning language through play, using communication boards and books to support, 
helps the students at Endeavour.  They learn new words, develop their attention 

and focus to an activity, they learn to sequence actions and movements, and learn 
to share the resources with their peers or with adults. 

Some of our older students have enjoyed simple board games such as Zingo,       
Dobble, Grabolo, Connect 4 and Buckeroo this term – challenging the adults or their 

peers to a game. 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have been enjoying the lovely weather at Endeavour House by going on lots of trips 
to all of our usual favourites and spending lots of time in the garden making good use of 

the toys, swings and the sunshine! 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A big thank you to all the parents/guardians and staff across Endeavour Academy & 
House who contributed to enabling all our young people to express their likes in regards to 

activities across all settings.  We are now looking at how we can incorporate our student’s 
voices into future planning including offering a wider variety of trips and new learning    

opportunities.  

Mental Health has been in the news since the beginning of the pandemic and             
promoting positive Mental health and wellbeing for all students and staff continues to 

be a priority across Endeavour as we come to terms with a new way of living with Covid. 

Mental Health Lead Practitioner—Marcelle (Assistant Principal)   

Mental Health First Aiders in school—Michaela (Principal), Marcelle (Assistant         

Principal), Emma (Behaviour, Safeguarding & Wellbeing lead practitioner) and           
Charlotte (HLTA) 

Mental Health First Aiders in the house—Marta (Team leader) and Rosie (Children’s 
Home Co-ordinator)   

 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



This term we have started working towards our Artsmark Award which will see us work    
towards embedding arts, culture and creativity across Endeavour’s curriculum.   

Our first project has been for students and staff to work with St Mary’s church on a      

Noah’s Ark display. Students enjoyed a trip to the church to see their work displayed   
alongside other artists as part of the Oxfordshire Arts Week exhibition.   

Over the past few terms students have thought about what we already do to protect our        
environment. We have identified litter picking and gardening as two ways we can make our 

school and local community a nicer, greener place to live, work and play. 

 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Oxfordshire Disability Sports Club Directory has been shared with us. 
We are not currently involved in any of these clubs but they may be of   

interest to you :) 



 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Next Academic Year term Dates  

  


